June 10, 2015

Moultonborough Heritage Commission

Moultonborough Town Hall

Present: Ashjian, Beadle, Charest, Larson

Bruce Woodruff, Town Planner

Chair Cristina Ashjian called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM, and the Minutes of May 13, 2015 were approved without changes.

The Commission received a memo dated 5/13/15 from Scott Kinmond, Administrative Liaison, regarding the potential sale of town property. After a brief review, it was decided that Cristina would write a memo in response stating that the Heritage Commission sees no use of these properties for public purposes, and sale of same should go forward as planned.

The Commission discussed an August program or panel with stakeholders to address key vacant, for sale or rent, and/or underutilized historic buildings in Moultonborough Village. These include: the Village School; the Taylor property; the Moultonborough Town House and Middle Neck School; Moultonborough Grange Hall, the former Country Fare Inn property, and others.

Cristina attended the Mainer/Rice open house at 771 Whittier Highway (Moultonborough Falls) on Memorial Day weekend. Upcoming events of interest are the series planned at the NH Boat Museum starting with Prof. David Starbuck's talk 'Governor Wentworth in Wolfeboro' on 6/25 (6 PM), and a NHPA/NHBM forum on 'Saving Historic Lakeside Property' on 7/30 (7-9 PM).

The next HC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 22nd, at 5:30 PM.

Motion: Jean moved to adjourn at 6:00 PM; Ed seconded. Motion carried – unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, Jean Beadle, Secretary, Heritage Commission